
 NOTICE OF GENERAL PUBLIC INTEREST 

Department of Health Care Services                                                                   
 
Safety Net Financing Division   

State of California 

Gavin Newsom, Governor 

 

 

 RELEASE DATE: SEPTEMBER 20, 2024 
 

ADDENDUM TO THE PUBLIC NOTICE FOR PROPOSED STATE 
PLAN AMENDMENT 24-0029 TO ADD SPECIFIED HOSPITALS 

TO THE LIST OF GOVERNMENT-OPERATED DESIGNATED 
PUBLIC HOSPITALS RECEIVING COST-BASED 

REIMBURSEMENT FOR INPATIENT HOSPITAL SERVICES  
 

This is an addendum to the public notice listed above, published on March 29, 2024. 
Moving forward, the facilities added to Appendix 1 will be treated as Designated Public 
Hospitals for the purpose of Medi-Cal inpatient cost-based reimbursement. 
 
The below facilities are being added to Appendix 1 of Attachment 4.19-A: 
 

Campus Facility Name 

University of California, 
Los Angeles Health 

• West Hills 

University of California, 
Irvine Health 

• Fountain Valley 
• Los Alamitos 
• Lakewood 
• Placentia-Linda 

 
The effective date of the proposed SPA remains April 1, 2024. 
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